
                                                                                    MINUTES
SMITHTON VILLAGE

COMMITTEE AS A WHOLE MEETING
December 22, 2020

Due to an increase in Covid 19 cases, this meeting was held via teleconference. Mayor Smallwood called 
the meeting to order at 7:00pm. Trustees Yoch, Becherer, Rogers, Elbe, Henning and Mourey attended 
via teleconference. Supervisor Klein also attended the meeting via teleconference.

Mayor Smallwood informed the Board that there is a resident that is asking the Village to change the 
existing Ordinance requiring property setbacks to 1 foot instead of 5 feet from the property line. 
Supervisor Klein stated that some of the properties along that street have sewer and telephone line 
easements along the back of the properties that could interfere with servicing the sewer lines. The 
trustees agreed that they would not be in favor of changing the ordinance. Smallwood will notify the 
resident.

Mayor Smallwood informed the Board that he spoke to Zoning Administrator Saeger about moving 
forward with scheduling zoning hearings via teleconference since there are hearings that have been on 
hold.

PROPERTY
Mayor Smallwood informed the Board that he spoke to the owner of Two Twins about starting 
negotiations for purchasing the lot connected to Village Hall. The Board will make an offer on the lot. 
Smallwood will contact the owner with the bid.

STREET DEPT. VEHICLES
Supervisor Klein and the Board reviewed bids for new trucks for the Street Department. Klein stated that
in order of priority he needs a dump truck, then a half-ton pick-up.  He needs 4-wheel drive vehicles for 
work purposes. Klein will get more accurate numbers on the vehicles for the Board before they can see 
if the numbers are in the budget.

Trustee Yoch made a motion which was seconded by Trustee Becherer to adjourn.  All were in favor.  
Motion was granted.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.
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